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AMIMANO 202()

Speaking of summer vacation...

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

There is only one week left in first semester. The homeroom teachers will be m
handing out notice slips at the end of next week’ s closing ceremony. The Guidelines
for the Course of Study have been revised in 2017 with the aim of realizing
”independent, interactive and deep learning”. This year, the elementary school ;g
curriculumwill be fully implemented. Please be aware that the content of the notice
has been slightly changed accordingly. The following is a brief summary of the changes.
The perspective of evaluation in each subject area has changed.
The new guidelines for the course of study call for the development of “three qualities and abilities”
that are common to all subjects.
(1) Acquisition of knowledge and skills (the foundation and basis for learning)
(2) Nurture thinking, judgment, and expressive skills (to talk, to think, and learn more deeply)
(3) Cultivate the ability to learn and humanity (the ability to have a desire to learn and to create
a life for oneself)
So, the perspectives of the notification form are also marked in the order of (1), (2), (3) and (4).
The order will be reversed from the past.
We won’ t be assessing music, arts and crafts, home, and integrated studies for the first semester.
Due to the temporary closure of the school for approximately two months and in view of the prevention
of the new coronavirus infection, the order of learning with practical skills has been changed. As
a result, we will not be able to adequately assess the students, so assessment will begin in the second
semester. Your child s hard work will be noted on the report. Please take a look at them with your
child and discuss your goals for the future to help you in your future studies and life.
This weekend s assignments will be given online!

As we informed you last time, this weekend s homework will include an Internet—based assignment.
We anticipate that you may be confused by this unfamiliar assignment, but please try it first. It’s
surprisingly easy to access. Instructions on how to log in are on the back, and I would appreciate
it if you could access and assist with your child.

The problem is that it is dependent on your internet connection. If you are unable to access it
successfully, we will have them work on it in school after Monday.

We will also be conducting a separate survey through our emergency communication email system
(Machicomis Mail) to help us in the future. We appreciate your cooperation in this regard.

We believe that this survey will be useful for learning during temporary school closures due to
the spread of the new coronavirus and for improving ICT skills to cope with the information society
that is likely to progress further in the future. We would like to ask for the understanding and
cooperation of parents and guardians.

August 6th and 7th will be lunchbox days
Next week is expected to be hot and humid. Although the air conditioning is working

in the classroom, please take steps to prevent damage to the lunches you made and help
prevent food poisoning. (Only naturally defrostable frozen foods are allowed, but for
example, one or two frozen foods can be stored as is.




